
Minutes 

Lynhaven Neighborhood Association  

 June 17, 2010 

  

Meeting called to order – 7:02 p.m. 

Quorum confirmed. 

Present – 15, including all board members 

Introductions 

  

Guest speaker, Jessie Denver, from the Department of Environmental Services, was unable to attend. 

She was to speak on resources for more efficient energy use.  

  

Elizabeth Sanford, District 1 Representative 

·        Council attempting to resolve $118 million budget deficit crisis. 

·        Negotiations with unions continue. 

·        New refrigerator magnets, with important city tel. numbers, were given out. 

·        A few National Night Out information sheets were distributed. 

·        Elizabeth made some suggestions about appropriate contacts for graffiti removal in response to 

Jerry Giles’ concerns re bus stop bench graffiti. 

  

  

Discussion of National Night Out – Tuesday, Aug. 2nd 

NNO is a crime and drug prevention event.  

Possible suggestions: police or fire dept. presence (although they will be wanted in all neighborhoods 

that night), a “jump house’ for kids, continue our ice cream social tradition, have residents wear color 

coded stickers to identify their neighborhood like we did last year. Mary Ann has registered us with the 

police dept. for this event and she will look into insurance for the event through the United 



Neighborhood organization. She will also check to see if Lisa is interested in providing ice cream, as she 

has done in the past.  

Planning committee meeting at Mary Ann’s home next Thursday, June 24th at 7:00. 

  

May minutes approved.  

  

Treasurer’s Report - Jerry Giles 

$1863.23 in account. Still waiting for the $2700 CAP grant check for cycle 24 beginning in July. 

Suggestions made for spending the remaining $124 from this year’s CAP grant included paper supplies, 

water and napkins for meeting refreshments. Five households paid dues since last meeting.  

  

Committee Reports 

Winchester NAC – Clark Leakins. Proposed community center closings will require reorganization and 

more sharing between organizations. Landlord barbeque planned for Cadillac Dr. area to improve 

neighborhood. A color news letter has been developed which may serve as a prototype. If we are to 

help distribute it, Debbie wants to be sure that we can put our information in it, and also that it be given 

to us in time to distribute with our flyer.  

Blackford NAC – Mary Ann West. Starbird, West Valley and Kirk community centers may be closing due 

to the budget crisis. The Starbird youth program may move to the Cypress Senior Center.  

Traffic Committee – Debbie Morrison and Mohamed Alozzah. Several new school crossing signs have 

been posted, and Shearton and Coakley are being studied by the Department of Transportation for 

traffic concerns. Sue McMillin         brought up a concern about streets being blocked at the time 

children are picked up after school.  

LERT Committee – Leadership needed for disaster preparedness. 

  

Meeting adjourned – 8:25 p.m.  

  

Respectfully submitted,  

Natalie Heling, Secretary 


